Mr. G. B. Booth, Lehigh, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Booth:

I have your letter of September 7th asking about the finish on the basketball floor.

I understand from the Superintendent of Buildings and Grounds at the University that Pyra-Seal was used as a finish on this floor. We had nothing to do with the selection of the finish.

The basketball court is in the University Auditorium, and naturally is badly scarred by being walked upon a great deal. To all intents and purposes this is a good floor, but it would be hardly fair to say that it needed re-finishing quite often because of the great amount of traffic on our auditorium floor.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education.